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Events

Events have been added to the Courses & Events pages on The Network website – see: http://www.seapn.org.uk/events/.
NB there is a RSS feed on this page, which means that you could be automatically alerted to new events, courses and conferences as they are added!

Enquiry
Supplier of books in Malayalam
Simon Wallace (Southend) has emailed to ask:

“… does anyone know of a UK based supplier for books in Malayalam? (South Indian language mainly from Kerala and Tamil Nadu) – I'm starting partnership work with a group representing around 100 families here in Southend.”

I’ve done a quick check:

· Soma Books have some dual language (English/Malayalam) children's books – see: http://childrens-books.uk.com/index.php?main_page=advanced_search_result&search_in_description=1&keyword=Malayalam
 

· Bright Books may well have some stock (or be able to access some)

· Another possibility is: Star Books (UK), 55 Warren Street, London W1T 5NW. Tel: (020) 7380 0622, 7419 9169.

 

Also, I don't know these companies, but:

 

· India Club: http://www.indiaclub.com/shop/Language.asp?Lid=Malayalam
· DC Books Online Bookstore: http://www.dcbookshop.net/home
Can anybody help with any more suggestions, please?
Funding & Opportunities

Travelling Librarian Award to the United States

http://www.cilip.org.uk/about-us/medalsandawards/travellinglibrarian/pages/travellinglibrarian.aspx 

(Source: News from CILIP, 16 February)

“Your chance to obtain around £3000 funding for a professional development study tour in the US. Application details for the 2011 CILIP/ESU (English Speaking Union) Travelling Librarian Award, open to CILIP members only, are available on the CILIP website. The successful candidate will put forward their own programme and normally the visits last about 2-3 weeks and take place during the autumn.

The deadline for applications is 28 March 2011".  
Call for Proposals: European Refugee Fund 2010 and European Integration Fund 2010

http://www.ukba.homeoffice.gov.uk/sitecontent/newsfragments/39-erf-eif 

(Source: email from refed, http://www.refugeeeducation.co.uk/mailing.htm) 

The European Refugee Fund is mainly aimed at organisations involved in setting up projects that assist in the integration of refugees or people who have been granted Humanitarian Protection (HP) or who have been resettled through the Gateway Protection Programme. Approximately £1.8m is available for new projects in 2010 in the following areas:

· Innovative refugee specific entry level English language provision;

· Innovative solutions to housing for newly granted refugees.

The minimum amount that can be applied for is £75,000 per year per project, and the maximum is £350,000 per year per project.

The European Integration Fund is mainly aimed at organisations involved in setting up projects that assist in the integration of third-country nationals who have entered the UK with a view to settlement. Approximately £5.33m is available for new projects … in the following areas:

£4.4m for projects which:

· Address capacity issues in respect of language learning;

· Develop process and programmes that help new migrants to become full and active members of UK society;

· Enable newly arrived third-country nationals to fulfil the criteria for citizenship;

· Develop programmes that provide opportunities for third-country nationals and members of the receiving community to interact with each other;

·  A particular focus is the provision of these activities to domestic workers currently in the UK.

£465,000 for projects which:

· Develop actions which enhance the knowledge and skills of national and local government officials in developing policy concerned with integration and building intercultural competence, e.g. written guidance and training programmes.

£465,000 for projects which:

· Will evaluate existing initiatives which support the involvement of legal migrants in volunteering and identify what works best. The information could be used to develop good practice guidance for use by future projects in the UK but could also be shared with other Member States seeking to introduce similar initiatives.

The minimum amount that can be applied for is £100,000 per year per project; there is no maximum amount.

The closing date for completed applications is 4pm on Thursday 7 April 2011. 

Free Event: Transforming Heritage – Project Planning for an HLF Heritage Grant

Wednesday 23 March 2011, Valence House, Dagenham, London
(Source: email from Louise Ray via ARCHIVES-NRA JISCMAIL list)

“This event is for museums, libraries and archives considering an application to HLF’s Heritage Grants programme (awards over £50,000).  The day will include practical examples of successful projects, including Valence House, and Havering Museum, both of which opened in 2010.  Case studies from smaller capital or activity projects which have had a transformational effect for their organisations will also be highlighted within the programme.  Delegates will have a chance to meet successful grantees and gain a greater understanding of the application process and development support for museums and archives.”  

Further info & booking form from: Yvette Shepherd, yshepherd@museumoflondon.org.uk. 
“The Spirit Level: images of [in]equality”

http://www.equalitytrust.org.uk/community/photo-contest 

(Source: Equality Trust Among Equals, February 2011, http://www.equalitytrust.org.uk/community/among-equals/february-2011) 

The Equality Trust have announced the launch of their first photo competition: The Spirit Level: images of [in]equality.
“We are looking not only for photos that depict inequality but also for positive representations of what a more equal society might look like; photos that can grab attention, inspire and galvanise us to action; photos that can conceptualise equality & inequality in fresh and interesting ways.

A selection of the best photographs will be displayed on our website and included in an images of [in]equality photo book - and competition winners will receive a free copy. We also hope to hold an exhibition later in 2011.

The competition is open to everyone, experienced photographers and novices alike, and we especially welcome entries from our supporters and campaigners.”

Competition opens: 3 March. Closing date: 15 April.

“Community development and partnership vital in addressing disadvantage in rural areas”

http://www.northernireland.gov.uk/index/media-centre/news-departments/news-dard/news-dard-070211-community-development-and.htm 

Northern Ireland’s Rural Development Minister announces additional funding to support rural communities, and “reiterated the vital contribution which community development and partnership working make in tackling poverty and social exclusion in rural areas.”
Equality Act 2010
Scottish and Welsh Specific Duties
http://www.edf.org.uk/blog/?cat=3 

(Source: Equality and Diversity Forum Newsletter, 17 February)

“The Scottish and Welsh administrations are taking forward their own specific duties, governing relevant public bodies in Scotland and Wales.

In Scotland, these have been laid before the Scottish Parliament, along with a draft order setting out the Scottish public bodies to which these (and the general duty) will apply …”

See: The Equality Act 2010 (Statutory Duties) (Scotland) Regulations 2011

http://www.legislation.gov.uk/sdsi/2011/9780111012215/contents 

“In Wales, the consultation on their specific duties closed just before Christmas, and the Welsh Assembly Government is hoping to finalise their regulations and the list of Welsh public bodies to which the duties will apply shortly.”

Tackling social exclusion – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

Rough sleeping in England 
http://www.communities.gov.uk/housing/housingresearch/housingstatistics/housingstatisticsby/roughsleepingcounts/ 
DCLG have just published their latest statistics, available to download from the above weblink. 

In addition (see: http://www.communities.gov.uk/news/corporate/1846739):

“The new figures bring the national total of rough sleepers to 1,768 on any given night - considerably higher than the 440 counted under the previous system.

In a change to the previous system, all councils now provide a robust estimate or a count of those sleeping rough in their area - in order to give a clearer picture of the scale of the problem in each area of the country.

And to support the work of the voluntary sector in tackling rough sleeping, the Government has announced an £18.5m package of funding for the main national homelessness charities, and extra powers for the Mayor of London to run pan-London rough sleeping services …”

Child’s play: the links between childhood encouragement to participate in and attend cultural activities and subsequent adult participation and attendance in arts and culture – evidence from the Scottish Household Survey

http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Resource/Doc/335116/0109571.pdf 

Important new research report that concludes:
“There is consistent evidence that people who were encouraged to attend and take part in cultural activities as a child are more likely to participate in and attend cultural activities in adulthood, compared with those who were not encouraged to do so.

· This evidence remains true even when other factors such as education, gender, age, income, deprivation and rurality of an area are accounted for.

· The effect of childhood encouragement is stronger where the cultural activity involves active participation, rather than just attendance.

· This research highlights the importance of policies promoting cultural activities for children, and Curriculum for Excellence, which will help to mainstream culture into the educational system and expose young people to arts and culture at an early age.”
Tackling social exclusion – Other Agencies

Social inequality: can schools narrow the gap?(Insight 2)

http://www.bera.ac.uk/files/2011/01/Insight2-web.pdf 

This new report from the British Educational Research Association reviews the role that schools can play in overcoming social disadvantage. Key conclusions include:
· “The link between social disadvantage and low attainment is found in many countries, but is particularly marked in the UK. 

· ‘Children from poor homes are nearly a year behind before they start school and two years behind by age14’. (Rowntree Foundation, 2007) 

· School and non-school factors often combine in ways that further limit the academic progress of those from the most disadvantaged backgrounds.” [p13]
Generation 3.0
http://www.generation3-0.org/?utm_source=The+Runnymede+Trust&utm_campaign=5661f5deb7-February2011&utm_medium=email
(Source: Runnymede E-News, 10 February)

 “Generation 3.0 is a chance to see different views on how we can end racism in a generation.” This Runnymede project shows video testimonies from 35 younger people and 35 older people from Handsworth, Birmingham.

This project has also led to the publication of Passing the baton: inter-generational conceptions of race and racism in Birmingham, available to download from: http://www.runnymedetrust.org/publications/158/32.html?utm_source=The+Runnymede+Trust&utm_campaign=5661f5deb7-February2011&utm_medium=email (you’ll just need to register on the site to access the report).

NB Fuller assessment to appear in The Network Newsletter.

Health & Wellbeing issues – Other Agencies 

RISE
http://lemosandcrane.co.uk/rise/login.php? 

New web resource from Lemos & Crane, which “… is for practitioners working in mental health services in the community, residential care, supported housing, and supporting people at home.”
Disability issues – Other Agencies 
Disability Rights Watch UK
http://www.disabilityrightswatchuk.org/index2.php 

(Source: Equality and Diversity Forum Newsletter, 17 February)

Just launched: 

“Disability Rights Watch UK is a project of United Kingdom Disabled Peoples' Council (UKDPC), and is supported by the Disability LIB Alliance and Scope. 

The project aims to ensure that disabled people, Disabled People's Organisations (DPOs) and our allies, are fully involved in monitoring the UK's performance in implementing the UN Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities.

We will monitor the Convention by collecting evidence about the experiences of disabled people in the UK.” 

Migration issues – News 
Young People Seeking Safety Week 28 March-3 April 2011
http://www.youngpeopleseekingsafety.co.uk
(Source: email from refed, http://www.refugeeeducation.co.uk/mailing.htm) 

“The Young People Seeking Safety campaign is a network of individuals and organisations who have joined together to promote the rights and safety of unaccompanied young people seeking asylum in the UK.
Young People Seeking Safety Week 2011 (28 March - 3 April 2011) is a chance to share the music, film, and photography of young people expressing their experiences of seeking safety in the UK. Around the UK community groups will host events to bring attention to the issues facing unaccompanied young people. 
What are we about? 
We are a network of groups and individuals who know, support or work with young people seeking safety in our local communities. Many young people seeking safety experience distressing circumstances before and also after arriving in this country. The YPSS campaign aims to being attention to these issues and ensure that unaccompanied young people are cared for and their rights protected.
Want to get involved?
There are lots of opportunities to get involved with YPSS. You can become a campaign supporter, host an event or discussion in your area during YPSS Week, attend and event or spread the word.”
Email: info@youngpeopleseekingsafety.co.uk
Facebook: http://on.fb.me/eBGB76. 
Migration issues – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

Landing in Kent: the experience of unaccompanied children arriving in the UK
http://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/content/publications/content_465 

(Source: ICAR Asylum Update, 17 February)

This report from the Children's Commissioner includes the “views of unaccompanied young people – mostly asylum seekers – arriving in Kent and accommodated initially at the Millbank Reception and Assessment Centre in Ashford.”
Migration issues – Other Agencies 
Families new to the UK: confident families in cohesive communities
http://www.4children.org.uk/uploads/information/Families_New_to_UK.pdf 
This new report from 4 Children (supported by the Calouste Gulbenkian Foundation) looks at “how families that are new to the UK are grappling with the challenges of modern family life in Britain.” It surveys the realities of being new arrivals, and makes a number of important recommendations to Government, to local authorities, and to professional organisations, including:
· The importance of funded ESOL classes and the childcare necessary for parents to access them
· Stopping the use of children as interpreters by professionals working with the families.
Action for ESOL
http://actionforesol.org/
(Source: email from Cathy Burns, NATECLA)

“At NATECLA we are concerned about the proposed cuts in ESOL funding announced in the BIS 'Investing in Skills for a Sustainable Growth Strategy' We predict devastating effects on ESOL provision and ESOL students particularly those  people on low wages, women and asylum seekers are likely to be worst hit. NATECLA has formed an alliance with UCU, Refugee Council, Migrant's Rights Network 'Action for ESOL' campaign.” 

NATECLA is the National Association for Teaching English and Community Languages to Adults  – see: http://www.natecla.org.uk/. 

Coping with destitution: survival and livelihood strategies of refused asylum seekers living in the UK
http://www.oxfam.org.uk/resources/policy/right_heard/downloads/rr-coping-with-destitution-survival-strategies-uk-040211-en.pdf 

New research from Swansea University’s Centre for Migration Policy Research and Oxfam, which “… uncovers how the hundreds of thousands of people currently living in the UK, with no access to legitimate means of securing a livelihood, survive on a day-to-day and longer-term basis.”
Becoming British citizens? Experiences and opinions of refugees living in Scotland
http://www.scottishrefugeecouncil.org.uk/assets/0000/1460/Citizenship_report_Feb11.pdf
(Source: ICAR Asylum Update, 17 February)

New report from the University of Strathclyde and the Scottish Refugee Council, which “explore[s] the experiences and opinions of refugees living in Scotland towards the UK citizenship process and their feelings about becoming British citizens.”

The Big Society
“What’s left of the big society?”
http://www.ippr.org/articles/?id=4344
Interesting post by ippr, which outlines some of the issues surrounding the Big Society idea, including the challenges it presents to “too often relying on the levers of the central state.”

Who is ready for the Big Society?
http://www.consultinginplace.com/Downloads/Who%20is%20ready%20for%20the%20Big%20Society%20vFINAL.pdf 

(Source: Equality and Diversity Forum Newsletter, 17 February)

New report from Consulting Inplace, “identifies the local authorities in England with the highest rates of volunteering and where people are most likely to feel involved in local decision-making, as well as areas where volunteering and involvement rates are lowest.

The research suggests that some places will find it harder to implement the Big Society than others, and that it is important to understand why that is, and to consider what can be done to help.”

Equality at the heart of big society: the BME voluntary and community sector delivering for our communities

http://www.onenorthwest.org.uk/documents/One%20North%20West.%20Case%20Studies.%20Make%20Big%20Society%20Equal.pdf 
(Source: Equality and Diversity Forum Newsletter, 17 February)

New report from One North West, the regional BME network, which includes case studies of work being undertaken by BME organisations in the NW. “This booklet highlights the invaluable work that is being done by the BME voluntary and community sector across the North West and makes recommendations to policy-makers on how to make Big Society Equal …”
Broader issues – Libraries, Museums, Archives and Cultural and Heritage Organisations 
“Children who use the library are twice as likely to be above average readers”

http://www.literacytrust.org.uk/campaigns-policy/media/2983_children_who_use_the_library_are_twice_as_likely_to_be_above_average_readers
New research from the NLT, which shows that:

· “Nearly half (44%) of the 8-16 year olds surveyed use their public library

· Library users are more than twice as likely to read outside of class everyday (47% vs. 22%)

· 7-11 year olds are nearly three times more likely to use the library than 14-16 year olds (63% vs 25%)

· Over a third (38%) of young people who use the library believe it will help them to do better at school

· The most common reasons children cited for not going to the library were that their family does not go (52%) and that their friends do not go (40%)”  

School Libraries: A Right
http://www.cilip.org.uk/get-involved/advocacy/learning/schools/Documents/school-libraries-a-right.pdf 
(Source: News from CILIP, 16 February)

New statement from CILIP on the role and value of school libraries. “It sets out the core entitlements that every child, school's teaching team and wider school community should expect from their school library. It provides the case for a properly resourced, professionally staffed school library.”

Broader issues – Government, Government Agencies and Local Government

The Compact
http://www.cabinetoffice.gov.uk/sites/default/files/resources/The%20Compact.pdf
Just in case you haven’t seen this renewed Compact, published in December 2010. 

“This renewed Compact is an agreement between the Coalition Government, and their associated Non-Departmental Public Bodies, Arms Length Bodies and Executive Agencies, and civil society organisations … (CSOs) in England. The agreement aims to ensure that the Government and CSOs work effectively in partnership to achieve common goals and outcomes for the benefit of communities and citizens in England.”

CSOs are defined as “charities, social enterprises and voluntary and community groups”.
Broader issues – Other Agencies
“True multiculturalism acts as a bulwark against further extremism”

http://www.leftfootforward.org/2011/02/david-cameron-wrong-on-multiculturalism/?utm_source=The+Runnymede+Trust&utm_campaign=5661f5deb7-February2011&utm_medium=email 
(Source: Runnymede E-News, 10 February)
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